APRIL 7, 2019

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

PATTEN POINT YACHT CLUB

The Commodore called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.

ROLL CALL

BRIDGE:

Commodore Joseph Stora-P

Vice Commodore Bob Kondracki-P

Rear Commodore Ron Bryant-P

Fleet Captain Joseph Auletta-P

Secretary Monica Cavanagh-P

Treasurer Roberta Portegello-P

Immediate Past Commodore Bill Klein-A

BOARD:

Robert Casale 2020-P

Paul Case 2020-P

Stephen Murphy 2020-P

Rich Allessandro 2019-A
Laurie Marrotta 2019-P

Mike Trepicchio 2019-P

Past Commodores present:  Joe Auletta, Bob Carhart, Ira Friesheim, Ria Gulian, and Ruth Theodora.

Bob made a motion to approve the March 10, 2019 Board meeting minutes.  Mike seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.

REPORTS
COMMODORE

Joe Stora gave the Club’s condolences to former member Charlene Jacobs on the death of her husband Charlie.  Joe noted that Charlie served on the Bridge as Treasurer.  

Joe thanked John and April Scarcella for hosting the great St. Patrick’s Day event. 
Joe noted that the Spring Greek Party is being held on Saturday, April 13.  The closing date for reservations is April 8.

VICE COMMODORE  
Bob reported as follows:
· Bob thanked members for helping out on House and Grounds projects.

· May 4th is clean up day.  Ruth and Chuck Theodora will be heading up this effort.  
· Painting projects are being scheduled.

· He completed a walkthrough of the steward’s apartment and noted that the kitchen floor needs some work.

· He asked all members to clean up after themselves when using the house and grounds.  
· Tips for the steward’s work at parties is at the discretion of party hosts.

· Bob made a motion to spend up to $7,000 for Walker Roofing to install gutters and leaf guards on the roof, except for the curved section.  Joe Auletta seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.   Bob noted that because of the amount of money involved this motion will be brought to the General Membership at the May 5th meeting for approval.
· He held a meeting with Pat Gravino, architect, and Bill White, engineer, regarding providing better river views from the house. More information will be forthcoming. 

· Lance’s Paperhanging and Painting is the contractor who will work on window frame painting.

· The sump pump in the basement will be repaired.

· The back wall of the tool shed will be repaired.

REAR COMMODORE

Ron reported as follows:

MEMBERSHIP:  He received six inquiries since the last Board meeting.  Three resulted in applications for Probationary Membership.

The Membership Committee voted to recommend Tim and Cheryl Dickerson for Probationary Membership at its meeting on March 9, 2019.  Their sponsors are Pete Masucci and Barbara Bryant.  Ron made a motion to approve Tim and Cheryl Dickerson as Probationary Members.  Bob seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.

The Membership Committee voted to recommend Frank and Pam Alimossy for Probationary Membership at its meeting on March 16, 2019.  Their sponsors are Dan Maida and Joe Stora.  Ron made a motion to approve Frank and Pam Alimossy as  Probationary Members.  Joe Auletta seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.
The Membership Committee voted to recommend Lou and Donna Greco for Probationary Membership at its meeting on March 20, 2019.  Their sponsors are Eric Marowitz and Mark Smith.  Ron made a motion to approve Lou and Donna Greco as Probationary Members.  Mike seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.

The Membership Committee voted to recommend Kevin and Cindy Joyce for Probationary Membership at its meeting on March 20, 2019.  Their sponsors are Steve Murphy and John Scarcella.  Ron made a motion to approve Kevin and Cindy Joyce as Probationary Members.  Laurie seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, and the motion passed.

The Membership Committee voted to recommend that Paul and Gail Namm be accepted as Regular Members following their eleven month review held on April 3, 2019.  Ron made a motion to approve Paul and Gail Namm as Regular Members.  Mike seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.

The Membership Committee voted to recommend that Rich Penta be accepted as a Regular Member at their meeting on April 3, 2019.  Ron made a motion to approve Rich Penta as a Regular Member.  Bob seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, no opposed.  The motion passed.
INSURANCE:  Nothing new to report.

PATTEN POINTS:  The Winter 2019 issue was published on April 4, 2019.  Members wishing to have something included in the next issue should contact Eric Marowitz or Ron Bryant.
HOURS LOG:  The 2019 log book is in place.  All members are reminded to keep their work hours up to date.  Probationary Members are reminded to identify what hours are to be counted toward work at social events.

Ron discussed the matter of former member Mike Wudke’s request for reimbursement of some of the fees he paid prior to his resignation.  He also discussed the complaint  Jeanine Burke, Mr. Wudke’s friend, filed in the Special Civil Court, Monmouth County.  Upon the advice of PPYC’s Legal Advisor, Karen Boylan, Esq., the complaint was settled in the amount of $1,750 and the complaint was dismissed by the Court.  Ron advised that this matter is now closed
FLEET CAPTAIN
Joe Auletta advised that the two new docks between A and B docks are now functional.

SECRETARY
Monica reported as follows:

· She received an invitation for Joe Stora to attend the Great Kills Yacht Club swearing in ceremony on April 27.

· She read a letter from the Board of Chosen Freeholders of the County of Monmouth regarding the replacement of Bridge S-32 on County Route 520 (Rumson Road) over Shrewsbury River, Final Design Phase, stating that the Monmouth County staff and/or their consultant Hardesty & Hanover will be on our property between April 8 and June 15, 2019 to perform subsurface exploration.  This work will include one soil boring at or near our property for design purposes.  Monica will notify the steward the dates that the soil boring will occur.  She will respond o the questionnaire included with the letter.
· She read a letter from the Monmouth County Board of Chosen Freeholders regarding Community Stakeholders Meeting No. 1, Final Design Phase for Monmouth County Rumson-Sea Bright Bridge S-32 on Rumson Road 9CR520) over the Shrewsbury River inviting PPYC to attend a Community Stakeholders Meeting No. 1 on Wednesday, April 10, 2019 from 10:00 AM to Noon at the Sea Bright Beach Pavilion, 3rd Floor, 1097 Ocean Avenue, Sea Bright, NJ.  The purpose of this meeting is to introduce the project team, present the project status and schedule for the Final Design Phase, provide information on the design of the bridge replacement and approach roadway intersection improvements in Rumson and Sea Bright, and to obtain input on community interests.  PPYC was chosen as an invitee due to our property’s proximity to the project site or our potential interest as a community stakeholder.  Paul will attempt to attend this meeting and report back to the Board in May.
TREASURER

Roberta reported as follows:

· She sent to the Board PPYC’s Budget vs. Actuals:  2019 Budget- FY2019 P&L January – March 2019.

· Revenues are approximately $75,000 under budget through the month of March.  This is due to the timing of the payment of slip fees which were billed in March, but due April 30.  Excluding slip fees, we are under budget by $6,700 in revenues due primarily to the resignation of two members.  We anticipate to make up this shortfall with the approval of the four new families the Membership Committee has recommended for probationary membership.  Expenses are over budget by $2,600 due to budgeted timing differences in the Grounds expense and Bar expense categories and the unbudgeted settlement expense.

· As of Friday, April 5th slip fees for 20 members have been received.  39 members have yet to pay their slip fee which is due by April 30.  She noted:  Penalties will be assessed per the bylaws for any member whose fees are not received by April 30.  

· All accounts have been reconciled and current bills have been paid.  A $25,805 payment for the 2019 Riparian Rights was made in March per the agreement with the State of New Jersey.  The 2018 Federal tax return is in process and it is expected to be completed by April 15.

· She thanked Steve for cancelling the Verizon phone bill for the former alarm system.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

WEBSITE

Mike announced that the Website Committee members are Bob Casale, Bernadette DeBrino, and Guy Evans.
Mike reported as follows:

· The new website address will be PPYCNJ.com.

· The camera will not be operational.  However, it can be accessed by members’ phones.

· There will be a button on the Home Page for individuals interested in joining PPYC.

· The new website should be launched by the end of the week.  Monica will send information to the membership.

POOL

Ria reported for Rich Gulian that the filtration system needs a new filter and that filter will be installed by our members.  More information regarding the cost will be presented at the May Board meeting.

DESIGN AND DECORATING COMMITTEE

Ria announced that drapes will be hung in the Board room.

SOCIAL OBLIGATION

Monica reported as follows:

St. Patrick’s Day Party 
54 attendees x $25 each =

$1,350.00

Less expenses


-    731.32
Profit




$   618.68
Other income:  50/50  $121.00

John and April Scarcella were thanked for their work.

NEW JERSEY CLEAN VESSEL ACT PROGRAM
Monica reported that the State contacted her regarding additional information needed from the Commodore.  Joe Stora signed the new forms, and Monica returned them to the State.

CRUISING COMMITTEE

Paul reported that the shakedown cruise will be held June 7-9.  Members will be cruising to Liberty Landing Marina.  He is researching restaurants in Jersey City as the banquet rooms are booked with wedding parties.  The deck has been reserved for our cocktail party.  Depending on transportation, the dinner might take place at the marina.

He gave a brief overview of DOCKWA and the benefit it could bring to PPYC.  He will have additional information for the May meeting.

OLD BUSINESS
None.

NEW BUSINESS

None.

Joe Auletta made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:10 PM.  Bob seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, none opposed.  The motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Monica Cavanagh

Secretary PPYC

